CHESTERFIELD INLET, NUNAVUT XO0C 0BO
PHONE (867) 898-9951 FAX (867) 898-9108

Jamie Flaherty

Vice President

Qulliq Energy Corporation
PO Box 580

Igaluit Nu

September 3 2020

Dear Jamie,

We would like to thank you for your visit into the community of Chesterfield Inlet for request in Council
support for the building of a new Power Plant in the community of Chesterfield Inlet.

As requested by Qulliq Energy Corporation to pass a resolution for Geographical study, Environmental
study and Topographical study for options 1 and 3 indicated in your presentation to Mayor and Council.

The Mayor and Council has passed by way of motion#073/20 on September 3 2020 in support of your
request to carry on duties required to move forward with the proposed build.

Sincerely,

Douglas Aggark
Acting Chief Administrative Officer
Hamlet of Chesterfield Inlet.



